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November 3, 2008
TO:

Mayor Tom Potter



Commissioner Sam Adams
Commissioner Nick Fish


Commissioner Randy Leonard



Commissioner Dan Saltzman



City Auditor Gary Blackmer

FROM:
Yvonne L. Deckard

Director, Bureau of Human Resources

SUBJECT:
Authorize the Mayor and Auditor to execute an agreement between the City of Portland and the City of Portland Professional Employees Association (hereafter COPPEA) relating to terms and conditions of employment for certain represented employees (ORDINANCE).
The City Council established the above-referenced classification on October 13, 2004. COPPEA requested and was granted voluntary recognition as the exclusive bargaining representative for this classification on September 10, 2008.
The classification has one employee at the present time.  This employee works for the Bureau of Environmental Services.  Her primary duties are to perform difficult and responsible analyses of environmental issues and regulations in support of public works and regulatory activities, functions and programs; provides sound professional recommendations for action and significant assistance in formulating policies and procedures; and performs related duties as assigned.

Attached please find the Memorandum of Agreement between the City and the COPPEA that will add the Environmental Policy Analyst classification to the Labor Agreement and extend its provisions to this classification.

The COPPEA Executive Board has approved this Memorandum of Agreement. 

I am pleased to recommend that the City Council ratify this Memorandum of Agreement.

cc:
Ken Rust

Mark Bello

Steve Herron
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We Are An Equal Opportunity Employer

Please notify the City of Portland of the need for ADA accommodations no less than five (5) business days prior to any City-sponsored event by contacting the Bureau of Human Resources at 503-823-3572 or the City's TTY at 503-823-6868.

